Comments by the REC 

Compliance Mechanisms and Rules of Procedure for the PRTR Protocol

Compliance Mechanism

A separate Compliance mechanism including a separate Compliance Committee should be set up for the PRTR Protocol which should be closely modeled after the Aarhus Convention’s. Its important function should also be the possibility of submitting direct communication from the members of the public and public interest NGOs, similarly to the Compliance Committee of the Aarhus Convention.  

The PRTR Protocol is a public right to know tool and its main objective is to provide access to pollution information for the public. The public access to such information will remain of key importance regarding the implementation of the PRTR Protocol. The members of the Compliance Committee should act as independent experts in their capacity of CC members. They should be nominated with the consideration of careful geographic balance, expertise in the relevant fields of the PRTR Protocol as well as the Aarhus Convention (since the PRTR Protocol refers to obligations under the Aarhus Convention which an obligation for Aarhus Parties) and should not be representing directly different interest groups in the CC. Candidates should be nominated by the Parties and NGOs (public interest environmental NGOs) and Parties should elect the members of the CC choosing from the nominated candidates.

Rules of Procedure

We think that there should be separate rules of procedure and Bureau for the

PRTR Protocol which should be closely modeled after the Aarhus Convention’s RoP.

The RoP should keep all the transparency and openness of the Aarhus Convention’s

RoP.  The Bureau members should have relevant expertise both to the issues of

the  PRTR Protocol as well as should be knowledgeable about the Aarhus

Convention. 

The environmental NGOs (representatives of civil society groups or public interest NGOs) should be allowed to have a representative to the Bureau (in observer capacity).  They are there to represent the public's interest and public good, and not to represent business interests. There should not be representatives of business organizations in the governing bodies of the PRTR Protocol as this would create a conflict of interest situation as they are the “regulated sector”. 

The main goal of the PRTR Protocol is to ensure public access to pollution information, an obligation which has to be ensured by the governments. The Protocol puts obligations on the governments and not directly on businesses. This way, the governments and the public are the main direct players which should be represented in the Bureau of the Protocol. 

The businesses are indirectly affected regarding how the obligations are carried out at the national level and they are being regulated by the governments through national legislation, therefore they should be involved in the consultations as one of the stakeholders at that level and not at the level of the Protocol. 

There should be other forms of consultation with them if they have concerns, so in addition to being able to be observers in the meetings of the Protocol, the Bureau could interact with them if needed, in form of informal consultation.

